West Berkshire Green Exchange AGM 

26th September 2012

Chairman's Report

It’s been almost exactly a year since our first AGM on 5th October 2011. Since then we have had our Showcase event on 16th November 2011, 2 forum meetings and a social event on on 4th July 2012 where we tried a social barbecue but were defeated by this summer's pre-Olympics weather.

Forum Meetings were on 8th February – Ken Neal and Sarah Jones, 9th May – Phil Newton and the Liet Corp.

During the year we were allocated £1000 grant which has really helped us get off the ground with such things as our promotional banner, printing of leaflets, hiring of the conference venue.  

We have been given responsibility for allocation of £8k of Greenham Common Trust funds for local Greening Campaigns and have already started to use that by funding the Greening Welford campaign which launches on Saturday, 10-12, Village Hall. Please look out for any other communities that might want to do this, and invite them to approach us.

Anthony Armitage, our secretary, who was the man behind the formal constituting of WBGE, left to join COIN (Carbon Outreach and Information Network) but delighted he his back with us tonight and that he will be retaining his membership of the WBGE.

New secretary, EW, already proving to be very efficient and proactive.

New website. Simple to remember. Has a link to previous website

Three new Greening Campaigns - Welford, Wash Common, West Fields.

We are operating in a difficult time for climate change activists, both internationally and nationally and we need to know where we are going. I am convinced more than ever that we need people on the ground to recognise the problem and to start to make changes in their own lives and to persuade those around them to do the same. I don’t see it happening through politicians: the Rio 20+ Earth Summit failed to deliver any international agreement to extend the original agreement of 20 years go, despite the problem now being more widely recognised, supported by scientific studies and 20 years more imminent. At home, sadly this government, particularly the Treasury, do not show any understanding of the need for renewable energy and a change in lifestyle to reduce carbon emissions. They are withdrawing support for the sustainable sector and favouring the oil sector by increasing plans for more roads, airports and gas power.  That won’t change until such time as they get pressure from voters to make the necessary policy changes, and that isn’t there in sufficient strength yet.

I visited the Hungerford Food Festival this last weekend and was delighted to see that it was absolutely packed, despite being a wet Sunday.  Sourcing our food locally is just one of many behaviours that will help to reduce carbon emissions.  Which leads me to our conference at Sheepdrove on 3rd November, to which I hope you and as many of your colleagues, friends and relations, will come.  We will have speakers on the Green Deal, on the attitude of farmers to climate change, and from our own Peter Mcmanners, followed by workshops. I haven’t been to Sheepdrove myself but I am told it is a fascinating place and I really look forward to seeing it. Refreshments and lunch will be provided for a very reasonable £7.50, so please do come and give us your support. I am sure it will be an enjoyable and informative day.

Richard Foster

